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Jesse Trentadue

From: Jesse Trentadue

Sent: Sunday, January 21, 2024 2:11 PM

To: ‘kathryn.wyer@usdoj.gov'

Subject: PUNCHOUT FOIA REQUEST

Attachments: FOIA Request 092615.pdf; FBI OPERATION PUNCHOUT RESPONSE 042216.pdf; E-MAIL

COST RESPONSE 04292016.pdf; BRONSON E-MAIL 021116 NARROW REQUEST.pdf

Ms. Wyer:

[ am writing in hopes of avoiding another FOIA lawsuit against your client, the
FBI. This potential suit involves a September 26, 2015, FOIA Request that |
submitted to the FBI for documents related to Roger Edwin Moore’s involvement in
an FBI sting operation known as “Punch Out.” A copy of that FOIA request is
attached.

On April 23, 2016, I was informed by the FBI that there were 32, 580 pages and 1
DVD of responsive records. I was also asked by the FBI if [ would agree to be
responsible for approximately $1,000 in production costs to receive these records. A
copy of that request is also attached.

I immediately wrote to the FBI agreeing to pay production costs in an amount up to
$1000. That response is attached, too.

In February of 2016, I was asked by the FBI to reduce the scope of my FOIA
Request, which I refused to do. That request and my response is likewise attached.

Since then, I have repeatedly contacted your client to ask when I would be receiving
the documents and DVD? I even demanded to be placed on the FBI’s expedited
Interim Release Program whereby responsive documents are released on a CD in
500-page increments/segments as processing is completed. I did not receive a
response from your client to those requests.

It has now been over 8-1/2 years since I submitted my FOIA Request and I have
received nothing from your client. I would, therefore, appreciate it if you would
follow up and ask the FBI to immediately produce the documents. Otherwise, I will

be forced to commence lawsuit to obtain them, and that I would rather not have to
do.



